
You are Invited
to an

Open House
about the cleanup of the

Detroit Tubular Site
EPA staff will be hosting an informal open house/availability session 
where you can come and ask questions and discuss the Detroit 
Tubular cleanup.

Wednesday, May 2
4 – 6 p.m.

Department of Public
Service Building

4201 13th St.
Wyandotte, Michigan

If you have any questions or need special accommodations at 
the meeting contact EPA Community Involvement Coordinator 
Heriberto León toll-free at 800-621-8431, Ext. 66163, 9:30 a.m. to 
5:30 p.m., weekdays, or at leon.heriberto@epa.gov.
More information about the site is at www.epa.gov/region5/cleanup/
detroittubular


